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Chickens pose a significant drinking water 
threat to municipal drinking water sources.

Source Water Protection Areas, Wellhead 
Protection Areas, and areas with High 
Nitrate Levels are of particular concern. 

Based on preliminary analysis by Cabium
Inc., Risk Management Official (RMO) for 
the County chickens should be prohibited 
in  these areas.

Potential Concerns & Constraints
Source Water Protection

Gilbert, Paris and St. George Wellhead 
Protection Areas are vulnerable to potential 
threats, such as chickens. 



Next Steps
Chickens in Residential Areas

County Staff would be pleased to obtain feedback and direction from this 
Committee on RPT-0177- 24 and attachments to prepare a draft Backyard Hen 
By-Law, amending by-laws, and recommendation report for Committee in May 
2024 for further consideration.

• Public Engagement on regulations for chickens in residential areas – March 
2024

• Preparation of draft By-Law’s and regulations – Spring 2024.

• Statutory Public Meeting & Staff Recommendation Report to Planning and 
Development Committee – May 7th, 2024.
– Draft amending By-Law’s
– Draft regulations

• Final By-Law’s Presented to Council for Decision – Summer 2024.

Draft regulations will need 
to consider protection of 
private wells in privately 

serviced residential areas of 
the County.




